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Honorable Mayor and Council Members: 

After two months of negotiations between the City of Phoenix and AFSCME 2384 (Unit 2), the parties 

reached a determination of impasse on March 1, 2019. In accordance with the Phoenix City Code 

governing our Meet and Confer process, Chapter 2, Article XVII, Section 2-233, the parties proceeded to 

and completed Fact Finding on March 28, 2019. Following receipt of the Fact-Finding 

recommendations, the parties have met to continue negotiations but were unable to reach a complete 

agreement. 

The last economic proposal by the City of Phoenix is as follows: 

• Contract length of two years

• In Year One of the contract 2% total compensation increase on an on-going basis

• In Year One of the contract 1% total compensation increase on a one-time basis

• In Year Two of the contract 1% total compensation increase on an on-going basis

• In Year Two of the contract 1% total compensation increase on a one-time basis

The last economic proposal by AFSCME 2384 is as follows: 

• Contract length of two years

• In Year One of the contract 3.25% total compensation increase on an on-going basis

• In Year One of the contract 1% total compensation increase on a one-time basis

• In Year Two of the contract 2% total compensation increase on an on-going basis

• In Year Two of the contract 1% total compensation increase on a one-time basis

Economics 

As presented to City Council in March of 2019, the City Manager's Budget forecast for FY 2019-20 

projects a potential $55 million-dollar surplus at year end. This assumes several items, such as no 

reductions in State revenues or no economic downturn in the next 12- 15 months. 

The City's proposal to all the unions splits the projected $55 million surplus into two major components 

that represents a balanced use of the funds; employee compensation representing 70% of the surplus 

(comprised of 60% directly to employee compensation packages and 10% to pension and/or workers' 

compensation) and citizen service restorations representing 30% of the surplus. The City's proposal is 

financially sustainable which is another critical factor in the balancing of use of funds while Unit 2's 

economic proposal is not fiscally sustainable. 








































